Wolfeboro Public Safety Building Ad Hoc Committee/Team Fire
Minutes of meeting 12/11/2020, 1000 Live and via GoToMeeting

In attendance: Paul O’Brien, Robert Tougher (GtM), Dave Senecal, Chief Norm Skantze, Deputy Chief Tom Zotti.
Called to order at 1000.
Paul O’Brien reviewed the last discussion of the Board of Selectmen on the matter.
Chief Skantze presented the attached PowerPoint presentation. Discussion ensued.
PO asked if an actual floor plan exists. The answer was no, as the three existing drawings are based on the PD being on the same site.
Dave Senecal said the design would depend on the architects’ design or “fit” of the spaces on the lot. DS, PO, and Bob Tougher indicated they would like to see the existing building retained as part of the project if financially feasible.
The departments’ preference is to have the apparatus bays face South Main Street but there is flexibility there depending on the specific layout developed for the building.
PO asked if the department can operate from a multi-story building. The consensus answer was yes, presuming factors such as the cool, warm, and hot zones, employee safety and accessibility are taken into account. DS recalled previous discussion of expanding a second floor over the existing apparatus bays.
[bookmark: _GoBack]PO, DS, and BT agreed that it is time to involve LBA again to develop specifics. Consensus was to have the architect in for a day to discuss the layout and “plug in the boxes.” It is understood that this will cost some money to accomplish. Guidance for LBA: 1- Prefer to honor the existing building. 2- Maintain cold, warm, hot zones. 3- Maintain EOC in building. 4- Prefer apparatus bays facing South Main St. 
A consensus agreed it would be more palatable/relatable to voters to attempt to retain as much of the existing building as practical, while being mindful of costs and safety of personnel.
PO to contact LBA.


